
 
  
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the OLIVENHAIN MUNICIPAL WATER 
DISTRICT (DISTRICT) will hold a Public Hearing Wednesday, August 14, 2024, at 5:30 
P.M. to consider increases to the District’s existing Water Capacity Fees. The Public 
Hearing will be held at the District Office:  1966 Olivenhain Road, Encinitas, CA 92024 - 
Telephone: (760) 753-6466. 
 
DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT: 
 
 A Notice of Exemption is prepared to be filed under the Environmental Quality Act 
as amended in accordance with the State of California Public Resources Code Section 
21080.  Government Code Section 66018 was enacted in 1990 requiring a public hearing 
to be held at which the public may make written or oral presentations prior to adopting or 
increasing fees other than rates or charges for water services and to review certain 
information as required by Government Code Section 66013 et seq. 
 
 Anyone interested is invited to attend this hearing, please contact the District 
verbally or in writing prior to the hearing date.  All comments or inquiries should be directed 
to the OLIVENHAIN MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT, at 1966 Olivenhain Road, Encinitas, 
CA 92024, (760) 753-6466, Attention: Board Secretary at skaufmann@olivenhain.com. 
 
Dated:  August 2, 2024 and August 9, 2024 
 
 
 
KIMBERLY A. THORNER 
General Manager 
Olivenhain Municipal Water District 
 
 


